
 Friday 6th Sept              

Community Assembly 

2:30pm Totani/Hancock 

 Monday 9th Sept           

Governing Council Meeting 

7:00pm 

 Friday 13th September             

Final Rehearsal/Festival of 

Music Concert                

Festival Theatre 7:30pm       

 Mon 16th - Fri 20th Sept 

Swimming Week /           

Elizabeth Aquadome/     

Teacher Requested        

Interviews Week 

 Friday 20th Sept            

Community Assembly 

Longwill/Tsalamangos 

2:30pm 

 Friday 27th September    

Last day of Term 3         

Casual Day/ (gold coin   

donation for the 

‘Leukaemia Foundation’) 

Early Dismissal 2:10pm  

 Monday 14th October            

First Day of Term 4 

 Monday 21st October    

Governing Council Meeting 

7:00pm 

 Friday 25th October      

Community Assembly 

2:30pm Upper Primary 

Classes 

 Monday 28th October    

Pupil Free Day (OSHC       

available) 

 Wed 30th –Thurs 31st Oct     

Mrs Thames/Mrs P Yr2/3 

Zoo Snooze Camp 

 Thurs 31st Oct –Fri 1st Nov     

Mr Bayaziti’s Yr2/3 Zoo 

Snooze Camp 
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Nature Play & Curiosity 

Students access our new Nature Play area 

during class/yard time and whilst attending 

Out of School Hours Care program, 

promoting learning through interaction with 

the Natural Environment and a ‘Curiosity for 

learning’. 

As educators, we have devised a clear set of 

expectations when accessing this space 

which differs from our general learning and 

play expectations. For example, students are 

encouraged to use materials from the natural 

environment (sticks and stones) in a safe 

manner when creating and constructing and 

have permission to climb trees. 

Please take the time to familiarise yourselves 

with the Nature Play guidelines on the 

following page and discuss these with your 

children on a regular basis. 

We must understand this learning 

environment encourages risk taking, problem 

solving, curiosity and collaboration with our 

peers and wish to reassure you we have 

undertaken the necessary risk assessments 

to maintain a safe learning environment at all 

times under direct staff supervision. 

Smoke Free Zone 

Parent/Carers are reminded that the entire 

school grounds are smoke free zones at all 

times. This includes families using the OSHC 

service. 

 

 

Bushfire Season 

Term 4 signals the beginning of bushfire 

season.  The need for us to have a  Bushfire 

Action Plan as part of our Emergency 

Management plan (EMP) is in place due to 

our  high risk rating.  This is reviewed 

annually with updated information 

communicated via the newsletter. 

The EMP encompasses a range of 

strategies and responsibilities in preparation 

for bushfire season: 

 A plan of action in the event of a fire 

on site or in the  immediate vicinity to 

our school. 

 School response to a ‘Total Fire Ban 

day’.  

 School response to a fire reported 

within the local district. 

It is essential that all members of the school 

community are  familiar with our Bushfire 

Action Plan.  Throughout terms 1 & 4 of each 

year information from our EMP will be 

communicated via our newsletter as a 

reminder of our responsibilities in  ensuring 

everyone's safety during Bushfire Season. 

The following information indicates the action 

taken to-date as a school in preparing our 

site for Bushfire Season. 

 An Emergency Response team has 

been established 

 Emergency drills have been carried 

out by staff with students. 



 All staff are familiar with our EMP and their                        

responsibilities. 

 Administration staff have received training in the              

operation of sprinkler and water systems. 

 Administration staff monitor ABC radio 891 AM for            

bushfire information. 

 All trees have been trimmed and gutters cleaned.  

 Timber and paintwork is well maintained. 

 The gymnasium has been identified as our Bushfire           

Refuge Area in the event of a fire. 

 A Bushfire Ready Kit of emergency supplies is kept. 

 Student and staff medications have been listed and 

can be easily transported to the Bushfire Refuge area 

in the Gym. 

 Student rolls and staff/visitor registers are to be taken 

to the Bushfire Ready area in event of fire. 

Please familiarise yourself with this information and ask any 

questions if unsure of our EMP procedures outlined. Please  

access our EMP and up-dated information by visiting our        

website www.ghps.sa.edu.au and follow the links:                                  

Safety Information/Bushfire Procedures or Menu Bar/Key 

Documents/Bushfire Information.. 

NAPLAN Student Reports 

All parents/caregivers of Year 3,5 & 7 students should receive 

their child’s individual student reports by the end of term. 

We encourage all parents/carers to make a time with their 

child’s teacher to discuss their NAPLAN achievement and 

how this will inform future learning goals for your child.  

Teacher Requested Interviews - Week 9 

Teachers are conducting ‘Teacher Requested Interviews’ 

in week 9 for many students .Please be advised that the 

purpose of these interviews differs from the Family   

Teacher Interviews held in Term 1 of each year. If you 

have not been requested to meet with your child’s teacher 

during this week you are still able to make a time to meet 

with them at your request, at any time. 

Hats 

In accordance with our sun smart policy hats are to be worn in 

Term 1, 3 and 4.   

School hats are in stock and available for purchase from 

the office for $10 each. 

Please note that all hats worn must be sun safe and in good  

condition (no holes) -baseball caps and snapbacks are not 

suitable for school wear. 

Student not returning in 2020 

Families are requested to advise of any students who will not 

be attending Gulfview Heights Primary School in 2020. 

Please inform us in writing as soon as possible. This         

information assists us greatly in developing class structures 

which best accommodate the needs of all students. 

Nature Play Guidelines 

Nature Play Rules / Guidelines 

 Cover the pointy end and drag big sticks. 

 Sticks and rocks must be carried and not thrown or used 

as weapons. 

 Use water wisely- no splashing others. 

 Rocks are not to be put in trees. 

 All materials are to be shared (this includes rocks and 

sticks). 

 Be aware of people around you when building. 

 Make constructions in a safe way. 

 Cooperate and solve problems. 

 Collect materials and build in Nature Play space only. 

 Only trees clearly identified are to be climbed. Trees will 

have markings to show how high you are able to climb. 

 No eating in the Nature Play space (there is a table on the 

top grass area). 

Parent Opinion Survey 

 Dear Parents/Carers, 

Please see school survey link attached to provide your 

feedback about the school. Survey takes about 20 mins to 

complete. 

https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/yVAbsRAX 

 

https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/yVAbsRAX


Preschool to School Transition 2020 
 

At Gulfview Heights we create a place where all children 

feel safe, healthy and happy, and where they get the best 

chance to become confident and successful learners. 

The transitions children make within and between          

educational settings (from preschool/kindy to school) are 

recognised as significant to the achievement of these goals.  

Successful experiences during transition impact on a child’s 

positive sense of belonging, ongoing well being and       

continuity of learning. 

For these reasons, we are supporting all children and       

families in the Salisbury cluster of schools by having the 

‘One Start, One Transition’ program for all children starting 

preschool and school in 2020. 

Individual preschools and schools will have  transition visits 

on the same day, at the same time.  These dates and times 

are  

 Wednesday November 13th 8.50-Recess 

 Wednesday November 20th 8.50-Recess 

 Wednesday November 27th 8.50-12.00 

 Wednesday December 4th 8.50-12.00 

A parent information session will be held for all new families 

in the lead up to these transition visits. Additionally, please 

feel free to contact Chris Zunis or Dani Samuel with regards 

to transition to school. 

Lost Property 

We have collected quite a number of unnamed clothing 

over the past term. Please check the lost property stand in 

the Front Office to see if any items of clothing belongs to 

your child/children.  

 

 

 

School Fees 

Families are reminded that school fees are now     

overdue. If you have not paid please contact the front 

office as soon as  possible. All payment plans need to be      

finalised by Friday 27th September. If you are               

experiencing difficulty with fee payments please the front 

office staff who would be happy to negotiate instalment 

plans to help ease any potential financial burden on     

families. 

Canteen Swimming Lunch Orders 

Lunch orders are available through the canteen during swimming 

week from Tuesday 17th to Friday 20th September. Please return 

the completed order one per child per form. The classroom  

teacher will have spare order forms available. The normal menu 

will not be available during this week for students attending        

swimming. CASH ONLY TO THE FRONT OFFICE 
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